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Balgowlah Boys Campus Newsletter 

 
         Week 6, Term 2 

Principal’s Report 
 

We are currently in the middle of our half yearly exams with Years 8 and 9 about to launch 
into their assessments this coming week. The boys will be fully aware of the nature of these 
assessments as teachers have made the outcomes of the learning this semester quite 
explicit. Reports will be completed before the end of term, and these will be sent through 
the parent’s portal.  
 

I was extremely proud of the performances of our various 
ensembles when they took to the stage at the Bally Macka Jazz 
Night (see the CAPA Report). Well done to our music teachers 
and band leaders for their hard work and Ms Eva Stokes for 
putting the night together. 

 
                                  Balgowlah Boys perform at Jazz Night 
 

 
Brady O'Sullivan’s HSC major film project last year not only 
earned him a great HSC result, the winner of 2022 Torrens 
University Design (Film) Scholarship Award, a finalist - 2021 
Student World Awards (Los Angeles) - Best Experimental Film 
Category and a host of national and international titles but he is 
now in France for the Cannes Film Festival as a finalist in the 
2022 American Pavilion Emerging Filmmaker Showcase 
 
 
Brady with ones of his idles, Woody 
Harrelson. 
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School improvement programs are in full swing and promise to deliver more 
functionality and improved aesthetics to our learning and recreational spaces. The 
year 7 basketball court has been re-surfaced and new posts installed. We are just 
waiting on a new fence surround. The final Flexipave surface will not be applied until 
the temperatures increase, temporary court markings will be laid down so the court 
will be in use before the end of term. 
 
Our Future Bally team has again been active, working with the school to progress the 
upgrade to the hall forecourt. The project is at the final design stage, and while I am 
unable to share this (as it needs to stay confidential until it goes out to tender), the 
team is extremely excited about the prospects. The forecourt will be completed before 
the end of the year, hopefully for Presentation Day. It is always difficult to single out 
individual members of our parent community, as we are so very lucky to have so 
much support. However, I must make mention of the generosity of three of the Future 
Bally team, Anita Tymkiw, John Choi and Peta Hewitt who have been invaluable with 
their support, balancing very busy careers with what appears endless energy to 
complete this project. 
 
Perhaps less exciting, but equally important, scopes of works have been finalised for 
new roofs on A, G and F blocks. The school’s stormwater pipes have been mapped 
(akin to an archaeological dig) to mitigate the water penetration we witnessed to 
buildings during the big wet. We also have a commitment from Infrastructure NSW to 
refurbish and extend the infamous G block toilets. 
 
Paul Sheather 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

Wellbeing Newsletter 
Year 7 
 
Year 7 have been working extremely hard this Term ensuring that their NAPLAN tests and 
class assessments are being completed to amazing standards. It’s been so reassuring to 
watch the boys settle into high school and consistently show resilience and effort towards 
their studies.  
 
With the current cold and flu season well and truly upon us, please remember that your 
health is the priority, and that messaging teachers via Canvas is the best way to catch up on 
missed work. 
 
We are super excited to be off on Year 7 Camp next week - we have a heap of exciting 
activities planned and are sure that we’ll have a great time. We look forward to sharing 
photos with you in the next newsletter!  
 
As always, students are more than welcome to come see us at the CAPA Staffroom in G 
Block should they like to touch base and have a chat. We hope you have a great remainder 
of Term 2! 
 

Mr Diaz and Ms Stokes 
 
 
Year 8 
 
Now that the term is in full swing, we are looking forward to watching our Year 8’s complete 
their exams in week 7 and please be aware that both Year advisors will be on hand should 
any students need our support.  Ms Hirsch can be found in the Well-being/Languages 
staffroom in the library and Mr Robertson is in the CAPA staffroom in G block. 
 
Project Penguin saw 8R and 8P support students at Balgowah Heights public school in week 
6, with all of our boys getting messy helping primary students make their models. We will 
conclude after two more sessions and a visit to Taronga Zoo will complete the project.  Our 
boys have been exemplary in helping the younger students from the primary school. 
 
Some Year 8’s participated in the Mackellar Jazz evening last week and there were some 
great improvisations from our boys. We have some very talented musicians in Bally.  There 
are some great photos in this edition of newsletter. 
 
Our exam timetable is up on Canvas and revision resources from ALL subjects will be up on 
there so please encourage our students to keep up to date with this.   
 
Finally, Mr Robertson is very grateful for getting the opportunity to replace Mr Hardy as year 
advisor and he is really enjoying the new role, working with Ms Hirsch.  
 
Keep working hard and most importantly, BE KIND. 
 

Ms Hirsch and Mr Robertson 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 9 
 
Hello Year 9.  
 
Well done for making it through the first half of a very busy Term 2. As you know, Ms 
Sharrat has embarked on her journey towards motherhood. We are very lucky to have Ms 
Christensen filling in while Ms Sharrat is on leave. Congratulations on your success with the 
Naplan examination. You were the very first Year 9 cohort in history to complete the exam 
online and you did so with patience and diligence. 
 
All Year 9 students will be undertaking their Half-Yearly Examinations next week. You can 
find the study guide and examination timetable on the Year 9 Group Canvas page. Please 
note that you will still be attending regular classes outside of your scheduled exams. If you 
are absent on the day of your exam, please contact your class teacher on Canvas inbox so 
they can advise on what you need to do next. We have no doubt that you will do your best!! 
Good luck boys. 
 
We hope you enjoy the remaining weeks of Term 2.  
 
Ms Christensen and Ms Spink 
 
Year 10 
 
Year 10 have been working extremely hard in the lead up to their half yearly exams. We 
have received numerous comments from many Year 10 class teachers about the positive 
work ethic and commitment to learning our students have been demonstrating, which is 
great to hear!  
 
A reminder that work experience is happening in Week 10 this Term. Information and details 
can be found on the Year 10 year group page on Canvas. All forms need to be returned to 
Mr Boylan in the front office. This is a fantastic opportunity for our young men to go out into 
the workforce and see what life is like beyond Bally.  
 
Subject selection information is available on our Canvas page for students to access. There 
are a variety of videos for students to watch about the different subjects offered in Year 11 
as well as discussion forums for students to ask questions about specific subject areas.   
 
We hope everyone has a fantastic remainder of Term 2.   
 
Miss Fitzpatrick and Mr Stephens 
Year 10 Advisors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 11 
 
Year 11 have made it through their first major assessment period and we would like to 
congratulate all our boys for their fantastic efforts throughout the week. It has been 
extremely heartening to see the dedication and commitment to their studies - we couldn’t be 
prouder! 
 



 

We are excited to announce that are Senior Jerseys are currently in production and we are 
eagerly awaiting the delivery of the final products. We have been given an approximate 
delivery date of mid-late August.  
 
Finally, with the Flu-Season fast approaching, we would like to encourage our boys to utilise 
the CANVAS platform if they are absent in class to ensure that they are catching up with any 
missed work and communicating with their teachers.  
 
Bring on the rest of Term 2! 
 
Thomas Brecht and Holly Mason 
 

Year 12 
 
Our fabulous Year 12’s are in the groove and working toward their HSC Trials which 
loom only 6 school weeks from now (Week 3-4, Term 3). More than ever, now is the 
time for them to engage in effective time-management and study habits, to work with 
their teachers to build confidence and technique so they succeed to achieve their 
goals and full potential. But life shouldn’t be all work and no play, so…  
  
A special thanks to our school Captain Sebastian Bush and his fantastic team of 
prefects for organising and supervising a very special school-wide ‘dodgeball’ 
tournament.  The lunchtime tournament spanned several weeks and provided a great 
opportunity for students across all year groups to interact in a healthy competitive 
environment, to let off a little scholastic steam and to have a HUGE amount of fun. 
Seb also invited a team from Northern Beaches Youth Services (including Head Space 
and local police) who, despite their brave efforts, were promptly defeated by our year 
12 Dodgeballers, with Mr Boylan announcing Kenny Myamura as a “Dodgeball 
Wizard”. This year’s tournament grand champions were ‘The Richards’, and ‘The 
Finnos’. Well done to all involved!  
  
It’s been a busy term for our School Captain Seb Bush and Co-Vice Captain Brendan 
Ravi having recently attended the Pittwater High School Leaders Conference bringing 
together seniors from across the Northern Beaches to discuss and plan effective 
leadership within their schools.   
  
Thank you to Ms Kosoric for presenting an in-depth session, and for providing 
resources, to help our young men navigate their university application process. Thank 
you also to all staff who continue to support year 12 in so many ways.  
  
Stay tuned for exciting news on our Year 12 graduation.   
  
Mr Mills & Mr Katz  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

Sports Report  
 
We have had a very busy and wet term of sport so far, with Grade sport having a number 
of washouts due to the closure of grounds. 
 
Our athletics carnival was able to go ahead on the 13th May, we were the only school in our 
Zone to hold all the field events, thanks to our staff who braved the conditions and adapted 
where necessary. 
 
Our Age Champions from the athletics carnival were as follows: 
 
12yrs Dominic Davies 
13yrs Riley Grant 
14yrs Hudson Carberry 
15yrs Freddie Benson Sparkes 
16yrs Luke Ashley 
17yrs Ollie Benson Sparkes. 
 
We had two records broken by Freddie Benson Sparkes : 
 
 15yrs shot put with a distance of 13.51m 
And in the discus with a throw of 46.60m… Awesome effort Freddie. 
 
We have had some outstanding team results so far this term with a number of teams still 
alive in  their respective CHS knockout competitions. 
 
The open touch football team defeated Barrenjoey High school 7-1 and now progress to the 
4th round against Terrigal High School. 
 
The open Volleyball team defeated Epping Boys High School three sets to nil and progress 
to the fourth round. 
 
The open Basketball team hosted their last home game of the season on Tuesday31/5/22 
against Dubbo Secondary college. After a close first quarter Balgowlah Boys ran out 
convincing winners 95-30 and now progress to the final 8 of the state-wide competition. 
The Zone cross country was held in wet and muddy conditions on Monday 30/5/22 at 
Warringah Rugby Park. The boys looked excellent in their new singlets and were convincing 
Zone Champions. 
 
Individual results will be released when they have been finalised. 
 
NSWCHS Rugby are currently playing their trials against other state associations to select 
the NSW All schools teams. We are proud to announce that the captain of NSW 2nds is Max 
Marsters and the captain of NSW 1sts is Seb Bush. An outstanding achievement to have 
the captains of both teams from the one school. 
 
Have  a great second half to the term and I look forward to bringing in more outstanding 
results. 
 
Regards 
Gary Theodore    

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Critical thinking challenge: 
 
The math staffroom has a challenge for you to solve with a prize on the line 
���� 
 
Nour and Rachel are mathematicians who use logical reasoning to identify where a prize is hidden 
underneath the selection of objects as shown below. Nour is told the colour of the object where the 
prize is hidden, while Rachel is told the shape of the object where the prize is hidden. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1. Mr. Rankin asks, “Do either of you where the prize is located?” 
2. Nour & Rachel respond “No” 
3. Mr. Rankin asks again: “Do either of you know where the prize is now?” 
4. Nour & Rachel respond: “Still no” 
5. Mr. Rankin asks for a final time: “Do either of you know now?” 
6. Nour & Rachel respond at the same time “Yes” 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 

Math 

Come to the math staffroom and tell us the shape and colour of the object that hides 
the prize for a prize of your own! 



 

 



 

 
 
 
  



 

 
 
  



 

 



 

 
  
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
Connecting as Dads Workshop 
 
Wednesday 22 June 7-9pm 
Wednesday 29 June 7-9pm 
 
A two-week workshop providing tips and tools to help connect with your teen. 
Men’s counsellor and father of two teens, Adrian Workman will lead this interactive forum. 
Seaforth Village Community Centre   550 Sydney Rd, Seaforth 2092 
Bookings are essential and numbers are limited 
Cost $25 covers both sessions 
Please pay via try booking link below 
 
https://www.trybooking.com/BZJJJ 
RSVP via email: afc@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au or call 8495 5013 
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GT Speed Coaching 
Learn to sprint…fast! 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Professional Sprint Coach with over 30+ years’ experience 
 Former Manly Sea Eagles sprint coach 
 Former Australian Beach Sprint Champion 
 Coach of professional athletes and Stawell Gift finalists 
 Current Head Sprint Coach at Newington College since 2012 
 PD/H/PE teacher for 25 + years 
 All ages and abilities welcome, teams, groups, individuals … 

You will get faster!!! 
 Training at The Sydney Academy of Sport, Narrabeen on 

Thursdays at 4.30pm-5.30pm 

Improve your technique, acceleration, and speed for the winter 
sports season and school athletics carnivals. 

           Call Gary #0403936895   email: gtheo1@yahoo.com 
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